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Your Code Book May Contain Substantial Errors

Karen Harris, AIA
Architecture Matters, Inc.
Denver

http://www.aia.org/spf/newsletter/0309/book_errors%20.asp

The possibility of a code book with errors came to light when I was discussing an issue with another architect. I could not understand how he could possibly interpret a section of a code (in this case the 1997 UBC) the way that he was. I finally had him highlight the portion that supported his point and fax it to me. I was amazed to discover his code page was very different from my own (and from the last code, although not marked as revised). This was not just simple typos, but instead represented a significant and very costly difference in code requirements. That is when I found the errata section of the code Web site. Listed there were numerous changes from the first edition and each subsequent edition of the same code. (A side discovery I was also surprised to find was the lively errata chat room.) For those of us who have been known to wave the code book in order to make a point, it is now my habit to check the errata Web site periodically, and to make sure that all updates are permanently inserted into each code book in the office.
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2003 San Diego Presentation

Starting your own business is no small task, and there are lots of things you may not have considered. The requisite skills and responsibilities generally fall into five areas: organizational development, business development, professional development, office management, and project management. Most architects are quite competent in project management but less so in the other areas. Below are some of the issues related to each of these five categories.  http://www.aia.org/spf/conventionarticle.asp
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Building Codes and the Authority Having Jurisdiction 

Lisa Stacholy, NCARB, AIA
LKS Architects Inc.
Atlanta

http://www.aia.org/spf/newsletter/0309/jurisdiction.asp
Every time we begin design work on a new project, we always re-verify the current codes of the jurisdiction. More often than not, first determining who to call is the hardest part. Our clients often help us out by providing a current survey or tax-strap/tax parcel ID number. After we determine the correct jurisdiction, we search their Web site for the current codes. Many jurisdictions in Georgia subscribe to Muni-Code; this is a great starting place, as is our Department of Community Affairs. We follow the links, print out and bookmark the references, then call the jurisdiction to confirm. We always document the date, time, name of the person we spoke to, and their extension. It is surprising how frequently the published codes are not current at all. Asking the “which code” question at the beginning of every project is one of the best ways we’ve found to start off on a good foot. It has been our experience that the code officials would be happy to confirm this, rather than demand changes when their current code is not followed.

